
CP Field Sub-Working Group Meeting Minutes – Za’atari 

Thursday 26th February, 2015, UNHCR Meeting Room # 2 

Chair: Save the Children International (SCI) 

Attendants: ACTED, International Medical Corps (IMC), Save the Children Jordan (SCJ), 
Relief International (RI), Save the Children International (SCI), International Rescue 
Committee (IRC) and UNWOMEN  
 

The minutes: 

 

- The ToRs of the WG is nearly finalized, organizations are requested to add their comments, 

in any, not later than next week in order to incorporate all of the comments and approve 

and disseminate it in the next meeting. 

 

- With regards to the violence at schools, SCJ had meeting with UNICEF, the same procedures 

will be applied, such as referring the victims of violence children, to SCJ social workers and 

SCJ will further refer to Ministry of Education. This issue is prevalent at over populate 

schools, which is expected to be solved once the Kuwaiti school is open. 

 

- UNICEF conducted training named (CADER) to school teacher, which aims at reducing 

violence at schools. 

 

- The CP SWG members expressed their views about the merging of CP and GBV working 

groups, as the membership of both the groups is almost the same. The matter will be 

discussed with GBV working group (Za’atari). 

 

- Attendances of children at schools were decreased druing the last few days due to the 

weather conditions especially at primary schools. 

 

- IRC is planning 2-days training on un accompanied and separated children, one each day for 

volunteers and organization’s staff respectively. Organizations are encouraged to send one 

or two staff who are mainly working on child protection, the trainind will be held in Za’atari 

camp. 

 

- UNWOMEN opened their oasis in District 4, and offer comprehensive day care services, 

open for children of women who are attending and engaged in activities in the two centres. 

Through this day care, children are provided with a safe space where they can receive 

 



recreational and psychosocial activities. The space is also open for school children, who 

wish, after school’s hours, to spend some time in recreational activities. 

 

- IMC trained 42 Syrian community mobilizers on Psychological First Aid (PFA), the training 

was conducted on two phases the training is open for all the organizations. Each session 

could have 20 participants, IMC will send the invitation for the training in the first week of 

April 2015. 

 

- Tahir, the CP SWG (Za’atati) Coordinator will leave the chair at the end of March, and his 

colleague Hadeel will take over from him. 

Action Points 

- CP SWG (Za’atari) Coordinator will discuss with the GBV working group, the merging of CP & 

GBV working groups. 

 

- IRC to send the invitation for the upcoming “Un accompanied & separated children” training at 

Za’atari camp. 

 

- IRC will be updating the CP SWG (Za’atari) about their activities around child protection in 

Za’atari Camp. 

 

- UNWOMEN to meet with “Save the Children Jordan” in district 4 to discuss areas of possible 

collaboration between the two organizations 

 

Next Meeting: – Thursday 12th March 2015, 11:30 a.m, at UNHCR meeting room # 2, base camp 

Za’atari. Please, contact Tahir (077 84 33 421), in case of additional information. 

 


